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DRAFT MINUTES
These are the Draft Minutes of the Agenda Conference of the Borough Council of North Plainfield, NJ on Monday, 28 April 2014.  Every attempt has been made to make these as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.

However, as it is a draft document, it is not to be construed as a formal depiction of the official conduct of business and is subject to revision up to and following the Governing Body’s actual approval of same.  If changes are necessary, revised minutes will be posted to the website.

MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, April 28, 2014 at 7:30 p.m. at the North Plainfield Council Chambers, 263 Somerset Street, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes





Lawrence La Ronde 





Everett Merrill 

Frank Righetti

Frank “Skip” Stabile 





Douglas M. Singleterry, Council President


Also Present: 

David E. Hollod, Business Administrator


Eric M. Bernstein, Esq., Borough Attorney 





Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk 


ABSENT:

Council Members:
Keiona R. Miller 

The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Council President Singleterry.             


Council President Singleterry requested a moment of silence for the men and women serving in our Armed Forces.


The Council President read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on December 9, 2013.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News, The Star-Ledger and WKMB Radio on December 10, 2013, by publication of the announcement in the Courier News of March 20, 2014 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."

PUBLIC COMMENT: 

Frank D’Amore, 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, recalling his comments from the March 24 meeting, inquired as to why his communication had not been distributed to the Board of Adjustment members.  Mr. Stabile recalled that the communication had been distributed, although it was not placed on their agenda.  Mr. D’Amore further explained that the communication in question advised of a violation of a Board of Adjustment resolution at 123 Sycamore Avenue and questioned if said resolution carries an expiration date.   
Carlos Baloco, 610 Somerset Street, North Plainfield, explained that his business sits back approximately twenty feet from the curb.  In an effort to advertise his business, he had placed a feather flag sign on the sidewalk which he has since been asked to remove.  Interjecting that Mr. Baloco’s flag sign violates the current ordinance, Mr. Rodino confirmed that the business is set back from the curb and would benefit from this type of sign.  Council President Singleterry proposed discussion of a possible amendment to the ordinance at the next meeting.  

Peter Eddy, 90 Jackson Avenue, North Plainfield, voiced his support of an amendment to the sign ordinance.  Advising against the use of neon signs or strobe lights as they may distract drivers, the speaker encouraged the allowance of feather flag signs.    

NEW BUSINESS:
1.
2014 Professional Engineering Services – Hatch Mott MacDonald – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained that Hatch Mott MacDonald provides services relative to sewer and roadway projects and has done so over the past ten years.  
2.
Project Acceptance and Release of Escrow – Costco Wholesale – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained that Mr. Testa has proposed acceptance of the project although work continues on the retaining wall.  A number of plantings that did not survive the severe winter will be handled by the maintenance bond, he remarked.
3.
Sidewalk Café Ordinance – L.L.R.  Mr. La Ronde advised of requests to extend the length of time allotted for sidewalk café permits from six months, possibly to twelve months.  Voicing his support, Mr. Stabile noted that businesses would benefit from those occasional balmy days in February or March or the often enjoyed Indian summer.  Mr. Bernstein acknowledged that an ordinance would be ready for next meeting.   
REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES, COMMISSIONS:  

Mrs. Forbes reminded of the selection committee meeting on May 9 regarding the hiring of a new Superintendent of Schools.  
Motion to adjourn by Mr. La Ronde, seconded by Mr. Merrill and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 7:54 p.m.







Borough Clerk

Council President

04/28/14

